Fairview's Flyer



We C.A.R.E.

Cooperation Achievement Respect Enthusiasm FAIRVIEW 'A fair view of all things'

11 August 2025

Dear Fairview community

I find it interesting that when we want to focus on something positive, it is titled with the negative idea that we want to overcome. Over this week, as well as the other 51, we will have a focus on kindness, compassion, respect, consideration and care. I also think that this is the norm. It is unusual enough that when it doesn't happen, it stands out. For the vast majority of the time, there is little unkindness in our school, there is little disrespect and there is rarely a lack of care or compassion. This is something that we both say and try to uphold in every moment. At Fairview, we cooperate, we strive to achieve and show respect and enthusiasm. This is what we acknowledge, this is what we teach, and this is what we celebrate through our positive behaviour processes.

This week is National Bullying No Way week. Its theme - "Be Bold. Be Kind. Speak Up". Schools promote this all the time, not just during a special week. As a parent, you can also help with this.

- 1. Always encourage your child to speak up. We can't solve a problem that we don't know about. One of the hardest things for us to deal with at school is trying to address something that happened yesterday or last week. Your child's teacher should be the first person they speak to about a problem, straight away.
- 2. Being kind is important. We often talk to our students about the words they use. "Are you using fixing words or fighting words?" We have lots of very kind students in our school and kind people in our community.
- 3. Being bold can be hard. Always encourage your children to stand by their mate if they are having a tough time. Being bold can also mean being an ally or a supporter if they see someone having a problem.

Unfortunately, unkindness and disrespect are modelled in many places in our community. You only have to turn on the TV, look at some of the computer games kids play, see what our politicians are doing or look at some of the social media influencers and how they act. We all need to help our kids navigate this. Before all else, kindness.



Bullying No Way is an important week where kindness and respect are the focus. The Bullying No Way website has some useful information for families on this. https://bullyingnoway.gov.au/

CBCA Book Week



Next week is Book Week. We will be celebrating this on Wednesday 20 August. Students are encouraged to come to school dressed up as a book character. We will be having our class parade and whole school book reading from 9am on Wednesday, either in the quadrangle or in the assembly area, depending on the weather. Parents and carers are welcome to come along. We are hoping that we may even get a visit from a special book reading mascot!

2025 NAPLAN Results

Recently, the 2025 NAPLAN results were released. This year is the first year we can track our Year 3 to Year 5 progress since the changes to how NAPLAN results are measured were made in 2023. We are quite pleased with the results. Our Year 3 students performed as would be expected. Our Year 5s performed very well, performing above expectations in 3 of the 5 tests and showing excellent progress in 4 out of 5 tests. Directly comparing Year 3 with Year 3 data or Year 5 with Year 5 data is not particularly useful as we are comparing different groups of children. Being in the positive with scores is always good.

NAPLAN Comparative Performance Summary

	Year 3			Year 5		
	2023	2024	2025	2023	2024	2025
Numeracy	1.1	-0.2	0.4	-0.3	0.2	0.5
Reading	0.8	0.8	0.1	1.1	2.0	1.5
Writing	0.2	0.6	0.6	1.3	1.4	0.8
Spelling	0.3	-0.0	-0.1	0.4	0.6	2.0
Grammar & Punctuation	0.2	0.5	-0.0	0.7	0.5	1.0



Above Expected - more than one standard deviation above the predicted school

Expected - within one standard deviation of the predicted school mean

Below Expected - more than one standard deviation below the predicted school mean

If blank, then no data available or number of students is less than 6

Progress can be seen by comparing the Year 3 2023 data to the Year 5 2025 data.

Planning for 2026

Are you looking at leaving? Do you know anyone who might be moving to Collie or looking to change schools? We are starting to plan for 2026 and how our classes might be structured. This is always a tricky balancing act to try and manage student numbers and placements, staff resources and class sizes .The sooner we have reasonably accurate numbers, the sooner we will be able to have things in place and ensure we have enough good staff in each area. As you may have heard through the media, teachers are hard to get at the moment.

We are still taking enrolments in every year level.

Kindy Transition and Inspired to Learn.

Today was our first session of Inspired to Learn being run by Jenny Fry from the Early Learning Centre. Jenny will be here each Monday this term from week 4—8 from 9 to 10 to work with parents and pre-school aged children doing lots of hands-on activities. These sessions are free of charge and everyone is welcome. You do not have to be a Fairview family to participate.

Tomorrow is our first Kindy transition day. Children enrolled to start Kindy at Fairview in 2026 are welcome to come along with a parent from 9 to 11 to join in with fun learning activities with one of our kindy teachers, Mrs Hindle. If you would like more information or want to enrol your child for 2026, please contact the school.

Andrew Whitney Principal



Book Character Day

Help us celebrate Children's Book Week!

Book Character Day is next Wednesday 20 August. Students are encouraged to dress up as their favourite book character.

Our parade will commence at 9am on the quadrangle or, in the event of wet weather, in the undercover area. Parents are welcome to join us.

A reminder there is no need to spend a lot of money on costumes. It is about having fun and celebrating books!



Calendar Term 3 — Weeks 4 - 6

4	Newsletter Kindy Orange Kindy Orange Kindy transition		13 Kindy Blue Canteen	14 Kindy Blue Assembly Rm 12	15 Kindy Blue Canteen
	Uniform shop 8.45–9.00 Bullying No Way week National Science Week Inspire to Learn 9-10				—
5	18 Aug Kindy Orange CBCA book week —	19 Kindy Orange	20 Kindy Orange	21 Kindy Blue	22 School Development Day
	Uniform shop 8.45-9.00 Inspire to Learn 9-10	Kindy transition	Canteen Book Character Day		
6	25 Aug Newsletter Kindy Orange Uniform shop 8.45–9.00 Inspire to Learn 9-10	26 Kindy Orange Kindy transition	27 Kindy Blue Canteen Parenting Workshop 9.30 – 11.00	28 Kindy Blue Assembly Drama	29 Kindy Blue Canteen



As part of Room 12 and 13's science and genre writing unit, we have been exploring procedural writing and how different states of matter can be combined for particular purposes and be changed by added or removing heat. In these pictures, we made frozen bouncy ball eggs and coloured ice to paint with.







Community Information











P&C information

Canteen

A reminder that some menu items have increased slightly. Please ensure sufficient money is sent with your child when ordering via the canteen. Quickcliq has been updated.

Thank you for supporting our canteen.



Contributions and Charges

Thank you to all the families who have paid voluntary contributions so far this year. 2025 Charges and Contributions are \$50.00 per student. Statements have been sent home.

A range of payment options are available including EFTPOS and direct deposit into our account :

BSB: 633 000

Account number: 207 478 371

Please use student name as reference.



SCHOOL DEVELOPMENT DAY - FRIDAY 22 AUGUST

Our School Development Day for this term is next Friday. Students do not attend. Enjoy the long weekend!